
Dear All, 
 
We are really looking forward to seeing you this coming Saturday 27th September for the WCHS 106th School Birthday, 
which also happens to be the WCHS OGA 99th Birthday! 
  
The timings are as follows: 
11.30am School is open, and you are very welcome to bring drinks and packed lunches to eat in the Conference Room. 

   Larger reunion groups can gather in the 6th Form Block. 
2.00pm  AGM in the Main Hall (Members only) 
3.00pm  Assembly in the Main Hall (Everyone welcome). 

   Please gather from 2.45pm for a 3.00pm start either in the Crush Hall, or in the corridor outside the Green 
Room for the Assembly. 
4.00pm  Afternoon Tea in the Dining Hall (open to all, £5 cash per head) 
5.30pm  Time to go home  
  
Please don’t bring any food or drinks containing nuts as WCHS is a NUT-FREE ZONE. 
Entry & registration will be through the North End door by Charter Road (by the Old Gym) 
Limited parking is available in the school grounds; the nearby Hawkey Hall car park is free on Saturdays. 
Don’t forget your £5 cash for tea, to be paid upon entrance to the Dining Hall at teatime. 
  

Any offers of help with clearing up at the end will be most welcome - many hands make light work!        
  
Please note that we will not be printing more copies of last year’s Accounts and AGM minutes; they can be found in this 
year’s newsletter, so do bring your copy if you want to have them to hand on the day. 
  
If anyone would like to donate a cake on the day, we would be delighted with all types including vegan, gluten and/or 
dairy free. Obviously, no cakes with nuts of any kind, please. In keeping with Natasha's Law it would also be helpful to 
have a copy of the recipe or ingredients. We can cover the cost of ingredients if this is helpful - some sort of receipt, even 
handwritten, if anyone wants reimbursing. If you would like to offer cakes, please contact catering.wchsoga@gmail.com. 
 
And finally, there will be copies of this year's newsletter available for anyone who wishes to join the OGA on the day, and 
we are always glad to have new people join us on the OGA committee too. It is not a hugely onerous task, we meet two 
or three times a year (mainly on Zoom) to plan our September gathering and then meet in person in the late autumn to 
debrief from our September gathering and eat fish and chips! 
  
See you on Saturday... 
  
Very best wishes 
Sue Dean 
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